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Karen National Union (KNU) led resistance forces, including the Karen National Liberation Army (KNLA), the Karen 
National Defense Organisation (KNDO) and the People's Defense Forces (PDFs), captured Thingannyinaung 
Tactical Command Base under Burma/Myanmar military’s Southeastern Command on the 4th of April 2024.  On 
the 10th of April 2024, they captured 275th Infantry Battalion stationed in Myawaddy Township. However, some 
troops from the 275th Infantry Battalion have retreated to the 2nd Thailand-Myanmar Friendship Bridge where 
they have stationed themselves and taken sheltered near the bridge. 

Since capturing the bases, our allied forces are conducting military operations to intercept, block, and deter 
reinforcement troops sent by SAC in order not to lose Myawaddy. Some tasks still need to be carried out in order 
to reach a secure position in the Myawaddy area.  People are urged to live and travel while taking security 
precautions.   

Once the Myawaddy area has reached a secure position, the KNU, with the participation of the local people, will 

establish administrative matters, prevent illicit businesses, contraband trades and human trafficking, and 

implement stability, law enforcement, necessary public services, and facilitate commodity flow in the Myawaddy 

area from a possible position despite the challenges. We release our positions as follows: 

1. The KNU is deeply concerned about the security of the people living on both sides of the Thailand-

Burma/Myanmar border, border stability, and access to humanitarian aid, and we will do our best concerning 

those issues. 

2. The KNU is committed to establishing and maintaining cross-border security and stability.  We are making the 

necessary preparations and arrangements for the continuity of rules-based cross-border activities in line with 

regional best practices.   

3. In order to establish peace and security for the people living on both sides of the Thailand-Burma/Myanmar 

border, the KNU is working to achieve meaningful cooperation with the Royal Thai Government, local and 

international partner organizations, including border-based Karen organizations and connecting with all 

concerned parties. 

http://www.knuhq.org/


 

 

4. We respect and honor all our comrades who have sacrificed their lives, blood, and sweat to remove any kind 

of dictatorship, including the military dictatorship, and establish a new civilian-led federal democratic union 

that respects diversity and inclusion. The KNU will continue to fight to achieve our goal together with the 

Ethnic Resistance Organizations and democratic alliances, and we urge the entire people of Kawthoolei and 

Burma/Myanmar to keep participating and fighting persistently.  
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- Saw Ner Dhu Da (+66 98 687 9384) 

- Naw Sophie         (+66 80 228 0996) 
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